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Gordonsville, N. B. 

Dear Brother Trafton: : 

Please find enclosed renewal for the King’s 

Highway. I praise the Lord for his goodness 
to me, and I love the way of the Lord. 

Yours in Jesus’ name, 

MESS] TT. CAMPBELL 

Rovdltoll, "Car "Ug... NB. 
As there has been no report from this part 

of God’s vineyard in regard to mission work, 

I thought at the beginning of this New Year 

that perhaps the readers of The Highway 

would like to hear what the Church at Royal- 

ton is doing in missionary work. 

We meet the last Thursday of each month 

in the evening. We open our meetings by 

singing missionary hymns. Our president then 

reads a Scripture lesson from God’s Word. 

This is followed by prayer in which all the 

way from five to ten take part, calling on God 

to bless the missionaries both at home and 

abroad. This is followed by more singing, and 
then after the roll is called we have one or 

more missionary readings or recitations. 

The President then throws the meeting 

open for testimonies or song, and we all have 

a good time praising the Lord. The Holy Spirit 

1s present all through cur meeting and every- 

one goes away feeling it was good to have 

been there. 

We do not have a large membership, and 

many do not live here, but the young people 

come to our meetings and we hope to stamp 

the need of missions on their young hearts. 
At these meetings we bring our offerings 

and the Sunday school also give their last 

Sunday offering of each month to missions, 

so by our prayers and offerings we are try- 

ing to do our little bit for the heathen in the 

foreign land. 

MRS, PRESTON F. KIRKBRIDE, 

Sec. pro tem 

Hartland, N. B. 

Dear Highway Friends: 

I want to praise my Lord today for His 

wondrous love, and his care over me and mine 

in the past year, and my only New Year reso- 

lution is, to be more faithful this year and 

trust Him more than ever before. I am deter- 

mined by God’s grace to make this the best 

year of my life, in my devotion and love for 

my precious Saviour. I send greetings to all 

the Highway family, and wish them a Pros- 

perous New Year in the things of the Lord. 

MRS. HENRYsJ. SEELEY 

Fredericton, N. B. 

Dear Highway Friends: 

About this time every year for different 
reasons I feel led to write to the Highway. 

First, I feel like publicly thanking my 

Heavenly Father for the way he has kept me 
through the year which has just passed. 

As I think of the past twelve months it 

seems that here have been more trying times, 
more testings than in any other like period 

of my life. Times when I would have utterly 
failed but for the hand of my God, but praise 

Him I can this evening say, “Thanks be unto 

God whe always causeth us to triumph 
through our Lerd Jesus Christ.” 

Then again I wish to thank the members 
and friends in the church here who have been 

so kind to their pastor and his wife. During 

Mrs. Watson’s recent illness the pantry 

shelves were even fuller than usual. 

Then at Christmas we were recipients of 
many useful gifts and good things. They also 
at the Christmas entertainment which was 
held on New Year’s night presented us with a 
purse of money. 

We are looking forward to the New Year 
with good courage and believe that God will 
fight our battles, supply our needs and give us 
victory. 

We are expecting to begin special services 
the first of February with Brother Dow as our 
evangelist. 
We covet the prayers of God's people for 

his continual blessing upon us. 

Yours in His work, 

FRANK A. WATSON 

Bridgewater, Maine 
Rev. Mr. Trafton: 

Enclosed find my renewal to the King’s 
Highway. The paper is a great blessing to me 
in my lonely hours. I am trusting in the 
Lord and He is precious to me. 

MRS. JOHN JAMISON 

Vancouver, B. C. 
Dear Brother Trafton: 

Please find enclosed my renewal for the 
Highway. We like it as well as ever; enjoy 
the letters and correspondence. I am thank- 
ful for my early training in sanctification and 
holiness and it stays with me, for which I do 
praise God. We are all in our usual health, 
and having a mild winter, real Vancouver 
winter. 

Wishing you the compliments of the sea- 
son, 

Your brother in Christ, 

GH COWELL 

Port Maitland, N. S. 
Dear Brother Trafton: 

We feel it our duty at this time to give 
praise to God for His manifold blessings to 
us, and to express our appreciation to the 
friends on this circuit and elsewhere. We 
were kindly remembered by the people from 
all parts of our circuit at Christmas time, in 
spite of the depression that is on. The people 
find a way of remembering their pastor and 
family and bringing cheer to our hearts. 
We also received many cards from friends 

in other places. We appreciate all these tok- 
ens of friendship. 
We had a watch night service at Brother 

Aaron Churchill’s at Sandford New Year's 
Eve, which was a real blessing to all whe 
were able to attend. God’s presence was mani- 
fested in a marked manner. This service was 
a source of strength to all who attended. 
Yours, pressing the battle for holiness, 

HARTLEY E. MULLEN 

202 W. Newton Street, 

Boston, Mass. 
Dear Brother Trafton: 

I would like, through The Highway, to ex- 
press my thanks to the many friends who so 
kindly remembered me at the Xmas season, 
with cheering letters, cards, etc. 

I miss the home church very much. Jesus 
is unspeakably precious to me, and He is 
very real to me these days. 

Yours, 

MRS. S. H. CLARK 
——— 

Wollaston, Mass. 
Dear Highway Friends: 
We are indeed grateful to the friends, and 

especially to the brother whose Christmas 
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spirit prompted him to remember, as he ex- 
pressed it to “the boys at school” through 
the Students’ Fund. We received a cheque 
for thirty ($30) dollars a few days before 
Christmas from Sister Slipp, which we wish 
to acknowledge with appreciation. 
We are just starting back to school after 

the two weeks vacation. It was a very quiet 
time around E. N. C, but there were always 
some students needing attention so we never 
lacked for something to do. Also some good 
friends invited us out to both Christmas and 
New Year’s dinner, which lent variety to the 
vacation period. 
We are coming near the close of the first 

semester, which we feel has been very profit- 
able, although of course we shall be more 
or less certain of it when we have written 
our final tests which come in about two weeks. 
We still solicit the prayers of our friends 

back home. 

Yours in Him, 

GEORGE DeL ONG, 
HARVEY BLANEY 

Lower Brighton, N. B. 
Dear Brother Trafton: 
Enclosed please find money order for The 

King’s Highway, balance for Supplementary 
Fund. : 
Wishing both you and Mrs. Trafton a 

Bright and Happy New Year and that your 
work in the Master's vineyard may bear 
much fruit; I-ans, 

Yours in the work, 

MRS. F. K. BROWN 

Brookline, Mass. 
Dear Brother Trafton: 

I am sending five dollars for you to 
put into God’s work. It is the desire of my 
heart to do this bit of good and you will 
know best where to place it. 

Well, Brother Trafton, the old year has 
gone into eternity, and the New Year is here. 
Yes, and many dear ones have gone also, but 
still there is no change with some who are 
left behind, but God still sits on His throne. 
Now I want to wish you a Happy and 

Prosperous New Year throughout, bringing 
the lost ones in from the fields of sin. God 
bless you aud your family, and God bless all 
the holiness ministers—may they be filled 
with the Spirit of Jesus to help them in their 
work. 

Jesus is very precious to me today and he 
is my blessed Saviour, yes, my all in all. 

MRS. A. HORTON 

North Head, 

Grand Manan 
Dear Children: 
Did you know that the world about us and 

all God’s creation is full of sermons? Notice 
how Psalm 19 begins: “The heavens declare 
the glory of God.” Then in Psalm 8:3, “when 
I consider thy heavens, the work of thy fin- 
gers, the moon and the stars which thou hast 
ordained . . .” The meaning is that we have 
two Bibles. One with the name “Holy Bible” 
printed on the cover; the other includes all 
we can see about us of God’s creation. I have 
wondered if Jesus did not point to some 
beautiful lilies when He said: “Consider the 
lilies of the field.” The lesson He saw in 
them was so plain to Him, that the lilies 
seemed almost to talk out loud, while Jesus 
simply interpreted what they were trying to 
say: “If God so clothes the grass of the 
field . . shall He not much more clothe you?” 


